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M E M O R A N D U M 

 
TO:  Mayor and Council Members 
 
FROM:  Ed Van Eenoo, Chief Financial Officer 
 
THROUGH: Veronica Briseño, Assistant City Manager 
 
DATE:  June 24, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: Development Fee Waivers for the Mexic-Arte Renovation Project (Resolution No. 

20220127-55) 
                                  

The purpose of this memo is to provide response to Resolution No. 20220127-55 which directed the City 
Manager to present waivers for Mexic-Arte development fees for Council consideration annually. 
 
The Development Services Department, in partnership with former Council Member Casar’s Office and 
other City departments, coordinated efforts to list all cost estimates for the Mexic-Arte Museum 
renovation project. The result of this effort led the Development Services Department to include a fee 
waiver total amount (approximately $27,000) in the proposed Fiscal Year 2023 budget to seek 
reimbursement from the general fund. The Development Services Department will continue to work 
with Mexic-Arte and partners to ensure future development fee waivers for the subsequential years, 
until the completion of the project. 
 
If you have questions, please contact me at Ed.VanEenoo@austintexas.gov.  
 
cc: Spencer Cronk, City Manager 
 Anne Morgan, Acting City Manager 

Rodney Gonzales, Assistant City Manager 
 Kerri Lang, Budget Officer, Financial Services Department 
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